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APPROVED JUNE 27, 2011 

7. GENERAL BUSINESS: 

A. Approval of Agreement #2011-08 with Kimley-Horn and Associates for Professional 
Architectural/Engineering Services for the Permitting. Design and Construction 
Management Services for the Butler Park 50-Meter Pool/Aquatic Facility in the 
amount not to exceed $400,000 with a project design contingency of $30,000. (S. 
Borgsdort) 

City Manager Lewis stated this item was the result of Commission direction to staff and of a Request for 
Proposal (RFP) awarded to Kimley-Horn and Associates. Mr. Mark Hatchel, representing Kimley Horn, 
was present to answer questions. 

Questions and concerns ensued: (1) the expert on designing and engineering pools is based out of the 
Texas office; (2) the $4.3 million approved for the swimming pool did not specifically include 
engineering costs, however, Kimley Horn has assured the City that the funds set aside for the project are 
sufficient, including design and engineering services; (3) on-going maintenance and operation of the pool 
may be drawn from savings in the General Fund, from revenue through the use of the pool, by reducing 
other services to the community, or by raising the millage rate; (4) any projected concepts, including 
operating costs, wi ll be based on the Master Plan's data which will be updated and reanalyzed for the 
Commission; (5) there have been no formal discussions with the Sarasota County School Board regarding 
contractual use of the facility; (6) most community pools are paid by taxes and supplemented by user 
fees; (7) it was confirmed that the study considered the median age, the surrounding communities and the 
potential to draw attendance from surrounding communities: (8) the more recreational water is located at 
the pool, the more money there is to be made and breaking-even depends on the fee structure the public is 
willing to absorb; (9) operating costs for a pool decrease substantially if the debt service is not counted; 
(10) it is not anticipated that the exclusions cited on global pages 24-25 will be needed; (11) the capital 
replacement funds are recommended, not mandatory. Thereafter, public comment was held. 

Commissioner Yates moved to approve the Agreement #2011-08 with Kimley-Horn and Associates for 
Professional Architectural/Engineering Services for the Permitting, Design and Construction 
Management Services for the Butler Park 50-Meter Pool/Aquatic Facility in the amount not to exceed 
$400,000 with a project design contingency of $30,000; seconded by Commissioner Garofalo. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Recess from 4:21 p.m. - 4:38 p.m. 

5. PUBLIC HEARINGS: 

B. Ordinance No. 2011-15. first reading, modifying the Non-District Budget for Fiscal 
Year 2010-11 by $106.482. 

Commissioner Treubert moved to read Ordinance No. 2011-15, by title only; seconded by 
Commissioner Garofalo. Motion carried unanimously. 

After Deputy City Clerk Adkins read Ordinance No. 2011-15, by title only, City Manager Lewis reported 
that the modification was requested as a result of the recent State legislation requiring members of the 
Florida Retirement System (FRS) to contribute 3% of their salary toward retirement. The requirement 
will eliminate the need for non-union employees to take an unpaid furlough day as the amendment 
recognizes a $155,595 savings in pension contributions by the City to the Non-District budget for a net 
reduction of expenditures of $106, 482 over what was anticipated. 
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